## Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: claudia solomon <2solos@charter.net>

**Sent:** Friday, March 1, 2019 8:18 PM **To:** Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

**Subject:** Comment letter-Cambria WDR update

Dear Mr. Rokke, Water Resource Control Engineer;

Both my wife & I are totally in support of Cambria's EWS project as well as the Draft Updated order No R3-2014-0050. It gives us peace of mind knowing that we have another source of water to rely on besides our town's wells. We went through our recent 5 year drought and it was an eye opener. Using saved shower water to flush our toilet (which we still do to this day) and to try to save some of our plants by using the same water was a challenge for a 70 year old (descending the stairs with a bucket of water was an adventure).

We don't mind sharing our water with our town's visitors because we are a tourist town but in the same breath we do live here full time and would like to know that we and visitors alike have water for our daily needs.

Please support our EWS project which we believe the majority of Cambrians' look favorably on. Thanking you in advance.

Alvin & Claudia Solomon 3225 Bradford Circle Cambria, CA. 93428 805-927-7732